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Comments from the European Union and its Member States on the New Strategic Framework (to Draft 4, dated 1 February 2010)
The European Union and its Member States would like to thank the Secretariat for its efforts redrafting the New Strategic Framework (NSF). 

The EU and its MS are pleased to submit additional comments and questions about this document, further to the comments sent before.
We note that under “Leading responsibility” a number of entities are listed. If possible, a lead entity should be identified in order to clarify how these issues will be taken forward, and who actually is doing what.

Referring to Objective 1.1, for Parties “to reach a common understanding amongst Parties of the definition, interpretation and terminologies of waste covered by the Basel Convention and of clarifying the distinction between waste and non-waste” is likely to be unachievable. Therefore “reach” should be replaced e.g. by “strive to”. The way the Convention works of course is that if only one Party involved in a movement considers a substance a waste, then the relevant Convention provisions are applied. Furthermore the Convention allows for national definitions of hazardous waste and that these be notified to the SBC. 
In addition, it is suggested in the draft NSF that the leading responsibility for Objective 1.1 is both Parties and the BC Partnership programme. However, it would seem to the EU that responsibility for deciding the definitions in the Convention should be the responsibility only of the Parties. We have found in the context of the Mobile Phone Partnership Initiative and the PACE that questions about the interpretation of the Convention and definitional issues are best left to the Parties.
Under Objective 1.4, we suggest that the Parties should take the lead. The SBC and the BCRCs have of course responsibility in assisting to prevent and combat illegal traffic in hazardous waste and other waste.

In Objective 2.3, “hazardous” before “waste” should be deleted for consistency with Goal 2. In addition, “end-of-life electronics” should be replaced by “electrical and electronic waste” since also electrical waste like refrigerators may be important.
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